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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

 
 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 
The Parish Council and the Village Hall committee would like to thank everyone who 
helped with, attended and donated to the Remembrance Day coffee morning. 
A total of £575.90 was sent to the British Legion. 
 
 
KELLINGTON GUIDES 
Guides in Kellington has now sadly come to an end after 50 years. 
The Parish Council would like to take this opportunity to thank Jacqueline Burkill for 
all her hard work over the years. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
Please visit the Parish Council website at www.kellingtonpc.org.uk where you will 
find information such as minutes and agendas of meetings, newsletters and financial 
reports along with names and contact details of your Parish councillors. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The meetings of the Parish Council are held on the first Wednesday of every month 
(except August and December) at 7.15 pm in the village hall.  
 
 
 



 
UNWANTED BOOKS 
If you have any unwanted books (particularly paperbacks) please take them to 1, 
Plough Garth or call Christine on 01977666907. She is a volunteer in the second 
hand bookshop at Nostell Priory. All money raised goes directly into Nostell Priory 
funds and is used towards the restoration and preservation of items throughout the 
house. 
 
VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 
MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
Many thanks to everyone who supported the Macmillan coffee morning. 
A total of £146.50 was raised. 
 
CHRISTMAS WEEKEND 
 
Christmas Carols 
This will once again be held in the village hall on Friday 7th December at 7pm. 
Mulled wine, mince pies etc. will be served. 
 
Christmas Tree Extravaganza 
We would once again like to fill the village hall with Christmas trees. The theme this 
year is ‘books’. Entry is free and no lights please. 
Trees can be taken to the village hall on Thursday 6th December between 5.30 and 
8 pm.  
 
Christmas Afternoon 
This will be on Saturday 8th December from 2pm. There will be refreshments, bingo, 
pass the parcel etc. If you would like to come please ring Kath Newton 
01977662749 or Jacqueline Burkill 01977662062. It is imperative that we know 
numbers beforehand so please make sure you call one of the above numbers. 
 
COFFEE MORNINGS 
The next coffee morning will be the Christmas one on Sat 8th December 10 – 12.  
There will be no coffee morning in January so the first one next year will be on 
Saturday 2nd February. 
 
BOOKINGS 
To book the hall contact Victoria McLauchlan 663790 or Kathryn Newton 662749. 
 
KELLINGTON GUIDES 
 
JACQUELINE BURKILL 
Jacqueline would like to thank everyone who has supported Guides over the years. 
She would also like to thank everyone who attended the church service and the 
indoor campfire afterwards and all who gave her gifts and flowers. 
Also thanks to the Parish Council for her commemorative gift. 
 
 



 
 
KELLINGTON CHURCH NEWS 
 
CHURCH SERVICES 
Services are at 9.30am. On 1st 3rd and 5th Sundays at St Edmund’s Kellington.  
And 9.30 am on 2nd and 4th Sundays at All Saints Whitley. 
 
For enquiries about baptisms and weddings please contact Fr. Mike Marsh at The 
Vicarage, 1, Manor Farm Close, 01977 663553 or one of the Churchwardens:- 
Miss A. Procter – 01977661638 
Mrs M. Bradley – 01977661255 
 
The Kellington and Whitley churches website can be found at 
www.kellingtonwithwhitley.org.uk  
 
Useful Contact Numbers 
Police non-emergency                            101 
Yorkshire Water                                      0345828888 
Parish Lighting                                        01609780780 
Flood line                                                08459881188 
North Yorkshire County Council             01609780780 
 
 
Selby household waste recycling centre - Canal Road, Selby, YO8 8AG 

Opening times 

April to September - 8.30am to 5pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
October to March - 8.30am to 4pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
 
 The site is closed every Wednesday, and on 25 and 26 December and 1 January.  
  
 
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 
If you would like an item placed in the next newsletter please send them electronically or by post 
to the Clerk to the Parish Council at the address below by 11th March 2019. 
Clerk to the Council        Janet Smith           
                                       19 Water Garth 
                                        Kellington 
                                        DN14 0PA 
 janetsmith.clerk@yahoo.com  
 
  
 
  
 


